
Hovingham Action Group – July 2019 

Clock Winding – The team take care of winding the clock every week.  Funds are being raised so that the clock can 

be wound automatically.  Following the May Car Boot Sale the fund now has raised £3,494.80. 

Email Diary – This is published weekly to all those registered and also on the website.  Please contact the 

diary@hovingham.org.uk if you have details of any event you would like included or you would like to receive your 

own copy. 

Market – Market is about to celebrate its 10th birthday in October.  If you are interested in helping then please 

contact the market at themarket@hovingham.org.uk. 

Neighbourhood Watch – Enables you to help your neighbours and yourself.  You can receive email alerts by 

registering on the website or by email at nhw@hovingham.org.uk. 

Newsletter – Anyone interested in writing articles and/or help editing please contact the team  

Playground – The new organising group had a very successful Community Café and are now planning their annual 

working bee which will take place around October.  Anyone who wants to help should contact the group.  

Recycling – The survey demonstrated significant support for improving recycling and the recycling area.  Ryedale 

District Council is planning to refurbish the Hovingham area and details are being awaited. 

Snow Clearing – fortunately this was not required this winter (2018-19) and preparations are being made to 

ensure we are ready for 2019-20. 

Speedwatch – More volunteers are welcome to increase the number of sessions and reduce the speed of vehicles 

in the village. 

Village Survey – The report is now finished and distributed to all households in Hovingham.  Reports and letters 

are being sent to all those partners who can help the Community implement an Action Plan, including: 

• Community First NY 

• GP Surgery 

• Hovingham Estate 

• Hovingham Village Hall 

• Hovingham Village Market 

• Howardian Hills AONB 

• Kevin Hollinrake, our MP 

 

• Local Businesses 

o Bakery & Rolling Pin Café 

o Hovingham Inn 

o The Park 

o Village Shop 

o Worsley Arms Hotel 

 

• NYCC and Councillor Caroline Goodrick 

• Parish Council and Councillors 

• Police and Commissioner Julie Mulligan 

• Post Office 

• RDC and Councillor Clare Docwra 

• Ryedale Community Officer Faye Snowden 

• Ryedale Streetscene 

• and others 

 

Websites – The revamped Village Hall website (www.hovingham-village-hall.org.uk) will go live in July and join the 

existing Market and Village Websites.  All continue to receive increasing number of visitors and interest.  Contact 

the Action Group if you have anything you would like included. 

 

Volunteering – there is something for everyone 
Over 100 volunteers make these activities possible.  There are many different ways you can help depending on your 

experience, age, interests and time available.  It is a great opportunity to get involved and benefit the whole 

Community.  Please contact action@hovingham.org.uk, or Ann or Phil Chapman, for more details and to get involved. 

 

Thank You 
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